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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

OCTOBER 15, 2019
Supervisor Randy Presswood called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. He then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk Edwards, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Abel, Trustee Nemsky, Trustee Morris, and Trustee Vincent.  A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
None.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Vincent to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Morris, then made a motion second by Trustee Abel to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Morris read the Treasurers Report dated October 15, 2019. A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.
OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
None.

TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
Supervisor Presswood informed the board that the township had $9,500 remaining in the mosquito spraying budget.  He has been working with a dealer to get a new pump.  After some negotiation he was able to purchase the new sprayer for $9,500 saving over $2,000.
PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident Ralph Luna of 1616 Wilson Ave. has been trying to determine which governing body controls the issuing of handicap parking.  Per ADA requirements Ralph must identify who is responsible for issuing the permit.  He stated that someone from the county stated they will have them installed but needs to have the utilities marked first.  Ralph said the utilities were marked on the wrong property.  He doesn’t know who he spoke with.  Supervisor Presswood has previously spoke to Ralph regarding the signs.  Ralph actually wants the signs posted on the lot next to his (which he owns).  According to our Attorney signs can be installed in front of a house but not on an empty lot.  Ralph also asked about cutting into the curb to give access to the lot.  Supervisor Presswood stated that is not the townships decision.  He would most likely need to contact the county.  After some discussion this whole issue stems from a neighborhood squabble about parking on the street and potentially blocking access to the lot.  

Resident Paula Sendobry stated that Courtney Rd. has been marked.  Piping and drains are being delivered to the area. 
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky to adjourn the meeting until October 28, 2019 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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